Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Wednesday 2nd March 2016, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance

MM, SL, SA, FMcC, EDG, Dr Robin Hudson (GP Partner) and Julie Johnston (Practice Manager) 

Apologies for Absence

BC, AH, MB and Nicola Lab (Reception Manager)

1.  Welcome and Introductions

Julie welcomed two potential new members to the group, FMcC and EDG, who were in attendance for their first meeting and who, it is hoped will join the group. Dr Hudson was welcomed to his first meeting having taken responsibility for Patient Engagement from Dr Dykins. Julie took the opportunity to look briefly at the Terms of Reference for the group which required some slight updating and agreed to circulate these along with the minutes.
2.  Update on CQC Inspection 

The practice had been inspected on 9th February 2016 by a CQC team of 4 inspectors. Julie gave a brief overview of the CQC inspection process and thanked the three members of thr PRG who had spoken to the team on the day before the inspection. Julie was delighted to report that the CQC had telephoned today to say that we had been given a rating of ‘Outstanding’ which was a huge achievement for all involved. A draft report would be sent to the practice within the next few days and Julie agreed to share this with the PRG.
3. Changes to Patient Online Services

New mandatory requirements would be introduced before 31st March for the patient online system enabling patients to access coded data. This would include lab results and problem titles. Julie asked for some volunteers to test the appearance of this data and to enable the practice to consider steps which might need to be taken before the online access is switched on. These additional features could only be switched on a patient by patient basis and so uptake of the facility might be low to begin with but would increase over time. We discussed the need to ensure that GPs’ comments alongside lab results were clear and helpful to patients so as to not create additional anxiety or queries. We also noted that, where ‘normal’ ranges were shown these were understood in the context of the wider population and not necessarily tailored to specific patients or age groups which might be misleading.
4. Action Plan 2015 – Update

The action plan had been circulated prior to the meeting with some updates shown in bold type:-

1. Dr Stanley was now doing telephone triage on a Friday afternoon in order to provide more Monday morning appointments with him as a means of reducing the waiting time for appointments with him.

2. The practice had decided to recruit a new partner and interviews for this post would be taking place on Thursday 10th March 2016. Unfortunately this has meant the loss of the Salaried GP post currently filled by Dr Duck and the withdrawal of 3 sessions from Dr Hudson (which he currently spends on external roles) but would provide an 8 session partner to provide improved continuity of care and additional GP capacity.
3. A notice on the TV screen in the waiting room was currently highlighting the 10 min duration of GP appointments and this has impacted quite positively on patients and their understanding of the allocations of time. It is hoped this will help with our need to address delays in surgery running time.

4. Catch-up blocks had been inserted into all GP surgery sessions in order to reduce delays when GPs run late. So far this does appear to have reduced waiting times but we will monitor this further over the coming weeks.

5. Louise Leonard has completed her phlebotomy training and was now providing phlebotomy sessions 3 mornings per week which will increase to 4 mornings at the beginning of April. This has reduced the waiting time for blood test appointments.

6. The leaflet which was developed to advise patients of things to consider when attending for out-patient appointments is now being given out to patients when being referred and hopefully is proving useful.

It was suggested that receptionists could be have more dialogue (or be more chatty) with patients in the waiting room so that, when doctors are delayed, they can simply tell patients what is happening in a more informal way. Julie agreed to discuss this with the receptionists.

5. Friends and Family feedback

The Friends and Family feedback for December and January was circulated prior to the meeting. The number of responses was very low and one, which had been sent via the website in January, appeared to have gone missing. Julie agreed to look at this to see whether there had been a technical problem.

The possibility of using text messages to encourage feedback was discussed but it was agreed that this could cause problems for confidentiality and cost. Some members had not been aware that feedback could be given after each encounter with the surgery but it was hoped that simply having the facility to encourage and receive feedback was probably the important thing as far as NHS services were concerned.

Responses to the survey are logged with NHS England each month and uptake in other practices is also extremely low.

The CQC inspectors placed great emphasis on patient feedback and made use of the national patient survey as well as our own in-house survey which is probably more useful than the Friends and Family one as it is more comprehensive.

We agreed however, to encourage more feedback by handing out the cards on a regular basis to prompt patients to fill them in.
It was suggested that for new Mums text messaging might be a good way of ensuring they keep their immunisations appointments and Julie agreed that we should look into this.

Julie was asked about progress with regard to a seat being placed at the entrance to the Health Centre and she confirmed that this is being looked at. Better signage to the lift lobby was also suggested so that patients who have difficulty walking are made aware of the lift facility and it was agreed this should be pursued.

6. Tell us your story feedback
A patient reported some concerns regarding Cramlington Emergency Care Hospital where there had been a delay in being seen and treated and problems with parking. This was discussed with the PRG who were encouraged to pass on any other instances where this had been a problem. Robin updated the group work currently ongoing regarding the Emergency Care Hospital and it would seem that the original remit had changed slightly meaning that walk-in patient were now being seen which had an effect on how quickly the other emergencies are being dealt with. Signage to the new hospital was also raised as an issue because it is difficult to find. The car park appears to be permanently full.
Where appropriate these comments will be fed back to the CCG and to Northumbria Trust so that they are aware of the problems.

7.  AOB
Julie asked whether the group preferred to vary the day of the week for meetings so that those with other commitments on a Wednesday could attend. It was agreed that the next meeting should move to Thursday 9th June at 7pm as this seemed to suit the majority.
